
Year 5/6: 90.4%  

Year 3/4: 69%  

Year 1/2: 97.1%  

Reception: 74.3%  

Nursery: 85.5%  

This week’s whole 
school 

attendance                      
83%  

Yearly school 
attendance to 

date:  

91.2%  

Target 96.6% 

This is the expected 
standard for all 
schools. 

Poor attendance 
impacts negatively 
on your child’s 
potential and life 
chances.  

 

   

    

 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

Welcome to this week’s news…..  

Christmas in Lingdale has certainly been snowy and busy this year. The Xmas 
performances were fabulous and we really appreciate how many of our families came 
along to support. The community spirit shown this term has been overwhelming and we 
are truly grateful for all the support we have received from parents and the wider 
community. We made just under £670 profit from our Xmas Fayre and raffle all which 
will go straight back in to supporting future trips and events. Special thanks to Greggs 
who have continued to fund our fabulous FREE breakfast club. We would also like to 
mention a special thanks to Marks and Spencers in Guisborough who sent a car full of 
amazing toys, games and selection boxes for the children.  On behalf of myself and all 
the staff, I wish you all a peaceful and safe Christmas and look forward to seeing you 
in 2023. 

Important dates for the diary  

Return to school on Wednesday 4th January 
2023 

Paid breakfast club starts on Wednesday 4th 
January 7.30am (£1 per day)  

FREE breakfast club and after school clubs 
start week beginning Monday 9th January 2023  

Wed 11th Jan—Min Explorers session 1.15-
2.45pm  

After school club info will follow on Wed 4th 
January 2023. There will be a club every night 
except Fridays.  

Working together to be the best we can be  

Head Teacher’s Awards  

Henry H & Charlie G -Mrs 
Davies  

Blossom-Mr Fairbridge 

Olivia G -Mrs Norris 

Bobby J—Miss Hanratty  

Breakfast club star is Joshua C  

 

 

 

Friday 16th December 2022 



Christmas party time! 

 

 

Have a lovely Christmas everyone. “Be Safe, Be Ready and Be Respectful!”  

 

SAFEGUARDING CONCERNS  

Should you have any concerns in regard to the safety of children then please do not hesitate to contact any members from our safe-

guarding team. The safeguarding team is Mrs Thornton, Miss Schumm and Mrs Norris. In the event that school is not open, then please 

report any safeguarding worries to the South Tees MACH. The South Tees Mach is a Multi Agency Children’s Hub and the first point of 

contact for anyone who has a concern about the welfare or safety of a child or young person or thinks they may need extra help and 

support. When they are contacted, they will listen to what they are being told and the different agencies might share information with 

each other to try and work out whether they can help. Tel: 01642 130700 between 8.30am - 5pm Monday - Thursday and 8.30am - 

4.30pm Friday. Outside of these hours contact the emergency duty team on: 01642 524552 or Email: southteesmach@redcar-

cleveland.gov.uk  

To find out more about safeguarding at Lingdale Primary please view our Safeguarding Policy that can be found on our website. You will 

find them in the Key Information section within ‘policies’.  


